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Agenda 
Agenda 

PLEASE NOTE:  IN ACCORDANCE WITH F.S. 286.26: Person with disabilities needing assistance to participate in any such proceeding should contact the Office of the 
Town Clerk at least 48 hours beforehand at (407) 876-2563 
 
Pursuant to Resolution No. 2005-12 adopted on December 13, 2005, the following Civility Code shall govern all proceedings before the Town of Windermere Town Council: 
 
1. All electronic devices, including cell phones and pagers, shall be either turned off or otherwise silenced. 
2. Prolonged conversations shall be conducted outside Council meeting hall. 
3. Whistling, heckling, gesturing, loud conversations, or other disruptive behavior is prohibited. 
4. Only those individuals who have signed the speaker list and/or who have been recognized by the Mayor (or Chair) may address comments to the Council. 
5. Comments at public hearings shall be limited to the subject being considered by the Council. 
6. Comments at Open Forums shall be directed to Town issues. 
7. All public comments shall avoid personal attacks and abusive language 
8. No person attending a Town Council meeting is to harass, annoy, or otherwise disturb any other person in the room. 
 
Any member of the public whose behavior is disruptive and violates the Town of Windermere Civility Code is subject to removal from the Town Council meeting by an 

officer and such other actions as may be appropriate.  PLEASE NOTE: IN ACCORDANCE WITH F.S. 286.0105: Any person who desires to appeal any decision at this 

meeting will need a record of this proceeding.  For this, such person may need to ensure that a verbatim record of such proceeding is made which includes the testimony 

and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based.   



      AGENDA 

 

1. THE MEETING IS CALLED TO ORDER BY THE CHAIRMAN 
 

2. OPEN FORUM/PUBLIC COMMENT (3 Minute Limit):  
 
 

3. Approval of Minutes from January 24, 2019  
 
4. Discussion Items:  

 
a. Review any Town Council decisions discussion on cut-through traffic  

 
 b. Crosswalk location for installation of flashing signage (Update) 

 
c. Update on Windermere Pavilion (John Fitzgibbon’s meetings) 

 
d. Update on Town Projects notes (John Fitzgibbon) 
  
e. Action on LRP committee applications (Lloyd Woosley) 

 

5. New or other business. 
 
6. ADJOURN  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



LRP 1/24/19 Meeting Minutes 

Those in Attendance: 

Chair:  Roger Gatlin 

John Fitzgibbon 

Ed Bordelon 

George Roat 

Molly Rose 

Bill Martini 

Council Liaison:  Richard Montgomery 

Staff:  Robert Smith and Scott Brown 

 

Meeting Called together at 6:00 pm 

 

Open Public forum: 

David Sharp:  1027 Oakdale 

Presented cut through traffic options: 

• Option 1:  Add barricades at Oakdale, Magnolia and Bessie and Lake on south side of 6th 

• Option 2:  Add barricades at 8th and Oakdale and 8th and Bessie 

Lloyd Woosley:  24 Pine 

• Introduced himself and said he’d be interested in volunteering for LRP committee. 

Liz Adler: 6th and Oakdale St.   

• Agrees with testing concepts for traffic cut through.  She proposed that a consultant do a survey 
before and during/after adding temporary barriers, of resident concerns and comments. 

12/10/18 Meeting Minutes approved with a correction to add Teresa Meyers name as the spokesperson 

regarding tree root system as it applies to the town buildings. 

Discussion Items: 

Town Council wants guidance on what intersections LRP would like to see barricades to reduce the cut 

through traffic.  Notices are going out to tell residents that this will be discussed at TC Meeting on 

2/12/19. 

Most complaints come from residents on Oakdale and Ridgewood. 

Motion by John Fitzgibbon and 2nd by Bill Martini:  Place a diversion barrier diagonally at 8th and 

Oakdale and add a barrier at Ridgewood and Lake with appropriate regulatory signage. 

 



Crosswalk locations:   

Motion by George Roat and 2nd by Ed Bordelon LRP recommended new crosswalk flashing lights be 

added to 6th east of Ridgewood. 

 

Windermere Pavilion:  John Fitzgibbon gave an update.  Exploratory Sub committee has been formed.  

Project to be paid fully by DBC and Rotary.  Two locations looked at.  Sub Committee will determine 

use(s)/program, and then estimate size and cost.  Timing TBD.  Robert Smith will look into getting a 

grant for this project. 

Ed Bordelon resigned from LRP committee due to work/travel schedule. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm. 

 

  



  



  



  



 


